

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

P.O. Box 94848 • Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-4848 Phone: (402) 471-2244 • dave.heineman@nebraska.gov

April 29, 2010

VIA EMAIL: imartinez@ntia.doc.gov

Honorable Lawrence E. Strickling Assistant Secretary Department of Commerce National Telecommunications and Information Administration Washington, D.C. 20230

Dear Mr. Strickling:

This letter serves as the State of Nebraska's comments on the applications received for the second round of grant funding under the Broadband Technology Opportunities Program (BTOP) created by the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009.

Given the amount of information available and our initial review the proposed projects, we have chosen to comment on two highly recommended infrastructure projects that meet the strategic goals of the State of Nebraska for broadband deployment and adoption.

HIGHLY RECOMMENDED

Applicant: NEBRASKALINK, LLC

Application ID: 6002

Title: Connecting Nebraska Communities -- A High-Speed Broadband Network for All

of Nebraska

Project type: Comprehensive Community Infrastructure

Comments: This project would provide substantial improvements to the broadband infrastructure of a large portion of the State and is consistent with State priorities for enhancing broadband access, particularly in rural areas. The seven rural telecommunication providers involved in this project are established companies in Nebraska and understand the needs of their customers and the State.

11001dbkd did diddolstalid the fleeds of their editories and the st

• Applicant: PINPOINT NETWORK SOLUTIONS LLC

Application ID: 7463

Title: Nebraska Advanced Broadband Network

Project type: Comprehensive Community Infrastructure

Comments: This project would provide substantial improvements to the broadband infrastructure of a large portion of the State and is consistent with State priorities for enhancing broadband access, particularly in rural areas. The applicant is an established company in Nebraska and understands the needs of their customers and the State.

We were pleased with the projects submitted on behalf of Nebraska and believe many of them have merit. Our lack of comments on any particular project should not be interpreted as a lack of support.

Thank you for providing the opportunity to comment on these BTOP applications, if you have any questions about these recommendations, please contact Brenda Decker, Chief Information Officer, at 402-471-3717.

Sincerely,

Dave Heineman

ve Herraman

Governor